



20

24

المركز الإقليمي لتطوير البرمجيات التعليمية التوجيه الفنى العام للغة الانجليزية Third Period Grade Eleven امتحان الصف الحادي عشر _ الفترة الدراسية الثالثة 2014 / 2015 المجال الدراسي: اللغة الانجليزية الزمن: ساعتان ونصف (المفردات _ القواعد _ الوطائف اللغوية _ الكتاب المقرر _ التعبير _ الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص _ الترجمة) Total (160 Marks) I. <u>VOCABULARY</u> (24 marks) A - From a, b, c and d choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following sentences: $(4 \times 3^{1/2} = 14)$ 1. The tennis championship islive to several different countries. a. broadcast b. caught c. evolved d. revealed 2. We can predict changes with a surprising degree of...... a. evidence b. accuracy c. news team d. thriller 3. Nowadays, the roads are sowith traffic especially in developing countries. a. high-end b. sprawling c. hydraulic d. congested 4. It was a year for the company; we didn't make any profits. b. disappointing a. digital d. portable c. congested B-Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: $(4 \times 2^{1/2} = 10)$ [transistorstaggering bring up provoked mentally] 5. It's going to be a tough competition but I'm prepared for it. 6. My granfather advised me to my children on respecting authorities. 7. The news which I heard about his marriage was

II- GRAMMAR (20 marks)

A - From a, b, c and d choose the most suitable answer: $(4 \times 2^{1/2} = 10)$

8. Test results worries that the reactor could overheat.

9. I'll tell you more about Dasman palace I visited last Friday. a. who b. whom c. where d. which 10. It took him years to getthe shock of his wife's death. a. over c. through d. away with



المركز الإقليمي لتطوير البرمجيات التعليمية



Third Period	Grade Eleven
11. The holiday lasted Wednesday to S	Sunday.
a. on	b. from
c. at	d. in
12. I'd like to go to the concert but else w	rants to.
a. anyone	b. something
c. no one	d. somewhere
$B - \underline{Do \ as \ shown \ between \ brackets:}}$ (2 x 5 = 10)	
13. Obey your mother and don't cause trouble.	(Change into reported)
My father told us	
14. People are downloading more and more progr	rammes from the Internet. (Make passive)
III- <u>LANGUAGE FUNC</u>	
$A{ extstyle -}W$ rite what you would say in the following sit	uations: (4 x5 = 20)
15. Someone invited you to see a horror film. Yo	u rarely see such films.
	······································
16. Persuade your grandfather to participate in radi	
17. You lent your camera to your brother and he l	ost it.
18. A friend thinks that media affects our lives bad	ly
IV- Set-Book Question	ons (16 marks)
A. Answer only Two of the following questions:	$\frac{1}{2}(2r6=12)$
19. We can avoid the negative effects of TV in so	o many ways. Explain how.
20. If you were a good critic, what should you co	
	.



Third Period



21. Media can promote social cases. Mention some of these cases.			
······•			
B. Literature Time: (David Copperfield)			
Answer only ONE of the following questions: (1x4 = 4)			
22. How should we treat the orphan children who lost their parents?			
······································			
······•			
23. If you had the chance to study in a boarding school, would you accept or reject? Why?			
······••			
······································			

Grade Eleven

V- Writing (30 marks)

Television is one of the most effective means of mass media. It affects our life mainly. Plan and write a report of about (12) sentences (140 words) showing the importance of television and how we can make the best use of it.

These ideas may help you:

- The advantages and the disadvantages of watching TV on people and children.
- Your suggestions for avoiding the negative effects of watching TV for a long time.
- How can TV be used as teaching aids for students and as a teaching tool for them?

Your report should include an introduction, a body and a conclusion.



المركز الإقليمي لتطوير البرمجيات التعليمية

Rubrics for Checking Composition



Total Mark

Items

Mark

Third Period Grade Eleven

- Fre-writing techniques (outtining):	J				
- Exposition of ideas, paragraphing and number of sentences:	23				
- Spelling and structure:	2				
- Handwriting, spacing and punctuation:	2		30		
- 8 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the form	at.				
- Off point topics receive zero.					
(Outline) (3 marks)					
	· • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••			
	· • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	· • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	· • • • • • • • • • • •	•••••			
		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			
	. .				







	Third Period	Grade Eleven		
Write your topic here (27 Marks)				





Third Period Grade Eleven

<u>II- Reading Comprehension (40 marks)</u> Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:

40

When we are young, we learn that tigers and sharks are dangerous animals. We might be scared of them because they are big and powerful. As we get older, however, we learn that sometimes the most dangerous creatures are the smallest ones. In fact, the creature that kills the most people every year is the mosquito. Male mosquitoes eat plant nectar. On the other hand, female mosquitoes feed on animal blood. They need this blood to live and produce eggs. When a female mosquito bites a human being, it **transmits** a small amount of *saliva into the blood. This saliva may or may not contain a deadly disease. The result of the bite can be as minor as an itchy bump or serious as death.

Because a mosquito can bite many people in the course of its life, it can carry diseases from one person to another very easily. Two of the most deadly diseases carried by mosquitoes are malaria and yellow fever. More than 700 million people suffer from these diseases every year. At least 2 millions of these people will die from these diseases. Many scientists are working on safer and better ways to kill mosquitoes, but so far, there is no sure way to protect everyone in the world from their deadly bites.

Mosquito nets can be placed over beds to protect people against being bitten. These nets help people stay safe at night, but **they** do not kill any mosquitoes. Mosquitoes have many natural enemies like bats, birds, and certain kinds of fish. Bringing more of these creatures into places where mosquitoes live might help to cut down the amount of mosquitoes in that area. This is a natural solution. Mosquitoes can be killed with poisons or sprays. Even though these sprays kill mosquitoes, they may also harm other plants or animals. Although mosquitoes may not seem as scary as powerful animals, they are far more dangerous to human beings. But things are changing. It is highly likely that one day scientists will find a way to keep everyone safe from mosquitoes and the diseases they carry.

(* Saliva = the watery liquid that forms in the mouth and helps to chew and digest food)





Third Period Grade Eleven

A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (4x4½=18 marks)					
24. The main idea of the passage is about					
 a. being scared of dangerous animals. b. the course of life of mosquitoes. c. mosquitoes as the most dangerous creatures to human beings. d. keeping people safe from mosquitoes. 					
25. Based on the passage, we can understand that					
a. poisons and sprays are the safest protection against mosquitoes.b. scientists have found ways to keep us safe from mosquitoes.c. the more people a mosquito bites, the easier diseases are transmitted.d. mosquito nets can help mosquitoes produce eggs.					
26.The underlined word <u>transmit</u> means					
a. to pass onc. to protect	b. to produce d. to reduce.				
27. The underlined word they in paragraph 3 refers to					
a. natural enemiesc. poisons or sprays	b. mosquito netsd. dangerous animals				
B) Answer the following questions: (3x4=12 marks)					
28. Why is a mosquito bite so harmful?					
29. according to the passage, what is the natural solution to fight mosquitoes?					
30. What is the major difference between male and female mosquitos?					





Third Period Grade Eleven

C) Summary Making (10 marks) With reference to the first paragraph and in not less than 4 sentences of your own, summarize the paragraph in answer to the following question: Why are mosquitoes the most dangerous creatures? IV- Translation (10 Marks) A) With reference to the reading passage, translate the following into good Arabic: 10 (6 marks) Because a mosquito can bite many people in the course of its life, it can carry diseases from one person to another very easily. Two of the most deadly diseases carried by mosquitoes are malaria and yellow fever. More than 700 million people suffer from these diseases every year. At least 2 millions of these people will die from these diseases. B) Translate the following into good English: (4 marks) نور: تضمن دولة الكويت ودستور ها حرية الصحافة في حدود القانون هبة: هذا صحيح فلقد احتلت الكويت المركز الثاني لحرية الصحافة في الشرق الأوسط

End of Exam

Good Luck